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To Mr. Daniel Sparks

Radio Coordinator

Organization for Northern Development
1325 Primrose St.

Anchorage Alaska, 99508

Dear Mr. Sparks;

It has come to our attention that the construction permit for a new LPFM FM station has been activated
on its assigned frequency of 104.9. Our company represents a full service station, KMVV, 104.9, Sterling
Alaska. The new LPFM station is on the same frequency, and is within the coverage area of KMVV. In
other words, the new station is causing interference to KMVV. As LPFM is a service secondary to KMVV,
we must request your station shut down.

Please acknowledge receipt of this letter, and inform us that the LPFM station has ceased operation. You
may contact me by email mike@tatibroadcasting.com, by mail Tati Broadcasting LLC 4700 Business Park
Boulevard Building E Suite 44 Anchorage, Alaska 99503 or by telephone 907-344-4451.

W for your attention to this matter.
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Managing Partner
Tati Broadcasting LLC
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